NOTICE OF COMMENCMENT OF 90-DAY AGENCY REVIEW PERIOD
New College of Florida 2025 Campus Master Plan Update
90-Day Agency Review Period
Commencing August 18, 2025
 
Pursuant to Florida Statute 1013.30(6), New College of Florida (NCF) has sent for review or made available electronically its proposed 2025 Campus Master Plan Update, to the host local government (City of Sarasota) and any affected local governments (Sarasota and Manatee Counties), the state land planning agency, the Department of Environmental Protection, the Department of Transportation, the Department of State, the Fish and Wildlife Conservation Commission, and the applicable water management district (SWFWMD) and regional planning council (TBRPC).  During the 90-day review period, written comments may be submitted by the public through the following email address: campusmasterplan@ncf.edu.
The 90-day agency review period commenced on August 18, 2025, and will conclude on November 17, 2025.  In accordance with Florida Statute 1013.30(6), the 90-day agency review period will be followed by a second public hearing of the NCF Board of Trustees.  NCF will provide public notice of such public hearing once it has been scheduled.
The proposed 2025 Campus Master Plan Update is available for public inspection at Facilities Management 5510 General Twining Blvd Sarasota, FL 34243 during regular business hours.  A reasonable charge may be made for the provision of copies.  It is also available for public inspection and download at the following link: https://www.ncf.edu/master-plan/.

